

## TUMUT HIGH SCHOO

PO Box 70 (Bogong Place), TUMUT 2720 Telephone: (02) 6947 0600 Email: tumut-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au Website: https://tumut-h.schools.nsw.gov.au

11th May 2023

## Year 11 Senior School Induction Program Information Evening

Dear Parent/Caregiver

The Senior School Induction Program information evening will be held on Tuesday, 30th May at 6.00pm in the Resource Centre.

Our Senior School Induction Program aims at informing Year 11 students and parents of the rights and responsibilities they have as senior students. It is important students are informed of NESA requirements for the HSC, THS procedures, their rights as senior students and the increased responsibility which this brings.

The implementation of Tumut High School's Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) values of Respect, Responsibility and Safety helps students to develop the maturity and skills they will need in their adult lives beyond school. As such, senior students have the opportunity to participate in flexible school attendance, providing they have parental permission and are consistently meeting senior school behaviour expectations.

To assist students with this transition, the school will ensure that students are aware of the procedures and rules that must be adhered to if they elect to take advantage of this option.

All Year 11 students and their parents/caregivers are expected to attend this information evening prior to any change in their attendance arrangements.

Yours faithfully,

Mrs Veronica Friend Year 11 Adviser

Mr Bradley Taylor

Principal